AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Tuesday the 5th day of July, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
 Absent


Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Assemblyman Frank Skartados led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
             Added Item 7A: CSEA Contract

             Moved Items 15A-D to Item 7B

             Added Item 15E: Police: Hiring of Third Part Time Police Officer   

             Deleted Item 16C: Recreation: T-38 Withdrawal for Community Day Tent

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $470,369.50 for vouchers 162551 to 162781.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       6.   DEPUTY SUPERVISOR

Supervisor Piaquadio announced his appointment of Paul Ruggiero as the Deputy Supervisor from July 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016.  Mr. Ruggiero will replace Councilwoman Greene who was Deputy Supervisor from January 1, 2016 to                  June 30, 2016 and did an outstanding job.
Councilwoman Greene thanked Supervisor Piaquadio for the honor.
       7.   PRESENTATION to Civil Air Patrol
             Supervisor Piaquadio read a Proclamation from the Town Board declaring the                   

             week of July 10-16, 2016 as “Civil Air Patrol Week”.  The Civil Air Patrol (CAP)                     

             was founded to supplement the United States Military during World War II.  The                 

             Town Board praises the CAP for its prominent cadet and aerospace programs              

             which touches the lives of thousands of American citizens.  Many members of                 

             the CAP were present and accepted the Proclamation from Supervisor Piaquadio.  

             Assemblyman Frank Skartados thanked everyone for inviting him to the special     

             occasion and would like to pay tribute to the cadet squadron.  It is a real pleasure                 

             and honor to be here and to celebrate the 75th anniversary.   Mr. Skartados stated                   

             that the young men and women are extraordinary individuals who have a better 

             understanding of leadership; dedication; commitment and who embrace everyday 
             challenges. 
 
             Supervisor Piaquadio also presented a Proclamation from Orange County Executive 

             Steve Neuhaus who could not be present.
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      7A.   (ADDED ITEM): CSEA Contract 

  The CSEA Local 1000, AFSCME AFL-CIO and the Town have been in negotiations    

  regarding a Collective Bargaining Agreement.  The Town and CSEA (the “Union”)             

  wish to modify the following Agreement topics: Salary; Compensation and Duration            

  (the Agreement shall be in effect from January 1, 2016 through December 31, 2018).
  The Highway Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) gave the existing drivers a $2.50             

  raise and laborers were promoted to drivers at the 2015 CSEA contract rate.  

  The MOA for CSEA members other than Highway is as follows: 

· Highway workers will receive 0% raise in 2016-2017 and a 2.5% raise in 2018.  

· CSEA Non Highway workers will receive 2.5% raise in 2016; 2017 and 2018.

· An additional $1.00 per hour raise for CSEA Police Dispatchers who work the              3:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. shift.

  MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the MOA for CSEA members   

  other than Highway.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      7B.   (MOVED ITEMS from 15-A-D): POLICE
     ​​
              A.  Appointment of DARE Officer  

                   Police Chief Donald B. Campbell requests approval to assign Officer Laura Dunn           

                   to the Youth Resource Officer position (formerly DARE Officer) with a start date                

                   on or about Thursday, July 7, 2016.  Officer Dunn’s new salary will be $41.18 per 

                   hour which will be an increase of 4% as per the contract with the Newburgh PBA.   

                   Officer Dunn will also be assisting with the Junior Police Academy which will begin  

                   on July 11, 2016.  
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve assigning Officer Laura 

                   Dunn to the Youth Resource Officer position (formerly DARE Officer) with a start  

                   date on or about Thursday, July 7, 2016 and a new salary of $41.18 per hour.  The 

                   Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  


B.  Software Purchase 
                   Police Chief Donald B. Campbell requests authorization to pay the annual Police 

                   Software Maintenance Agreement of $18,838.00 to Admit Computer Services Inc.            

                   located in Farmingdale, New York.  The funds are included in the Police budget in 

                   Account #3010.497.

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve paying the annual Police 

                   Software Maintenance Agreement of $18,838.00 to Admit Computer Services Inc.    

                   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                   VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain;1 absent.

             C.  Hiring of First Part Time Police Officer 
Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Herbert Dubose as                a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour not to exceed an average                of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  The start date will             be effective Thursday, July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Herbert Dubose           as a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour and a start date of              July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    The Motion              was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.        
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             D.  Hiring of Second Part Time Police Officer  
Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire John Thompson as a               part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour not to exceed an average of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  The start date will be effective Thursday, July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring John Thompson            as a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour and a start date of              July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    The Motion              was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
             E.  (ADDED ITEM): Hiring of Third Part Time Police Officer  
Police Chief Donald Campbell requests authorization to hire Michael Hauser as a                 part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour not to exceed an average of twenty hours per week or 1040 hours in any calendar year.  The start date will be effective Thursday, July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    

MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve hiring Michael Hauser                 as a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.50 per hour and a start date of              July 7, 2016 pending the results of his physical and fingerprints.    The Motion              was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.     
 
 8.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Establishment of Rockwood Drive Drainage District 

 Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

 postings and publications were completed.

 Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby                     

 of Town Hall since Wednesday, June 22, 2016 and on the Town’s Web site                 
 since Wednesday, June 22, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times                       
 on Wednesday, June 15, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, June 17, 2016
 This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

 State Law.
 MOTION was made 7:32 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                   

 Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 The purpose of this Public Hearing is for the Resolution making certain determinations             

 in relation to and approving the Establishment of the JPJR Holdings, LLC Subdivision  

 Drainage District.   
 MOTION was made 7:35 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                         

 Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Negative Declaration.    

 The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Establishment of the             

 JPJR Holdings, LLC Subdivision Drainage District.   The Motion was seconded by          
 Councilman Manley.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve creating the JPJR Holdings,  

 LLC, Subdivision Drainage District.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman  

 Greene. 
 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 9.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 p.m.): Amendment to Water Tower Space Lease      

       Agreement – Governor Drive  

       A.  SEQR Determination

       B.  Approval of Execution of Lease Amendment

       M. Justin Rider was present in place of Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor.  

       Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

       postings and publications were completed.


       Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the                

       lobby of Town Hall since Tuesday, June 14, 2016 and on the Town’s Web                     

       site since Tuesday, June 14, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times                

       on Wednesday, June 15, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, June 17, 2016.                 

       This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

       State Law.
       MOTION was made 7:39 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                  
       Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       The purpose of this Public Hearing is for the mounting of antennas and transmission                

       lines for wireless transmissions for emergency and non-emergency use.   
       MOTION was made 7:41 p.m. by Councilman Manley to close the Public Hearing.      

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve adopting the Resolution                     

       of Uncoordinated SEQR Determination – Amendment to Lease of Space at Stewart 
       Airport Industrial Park Water Tank Site for Wireless Transmission Antenna and 
       Related Equipment.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                    

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve adopting the Resolution    

       Approving and Authorizing Execution of Amendment to Lease of Space at Stewart    

       Airport Industrial Park Water Tank Site for Wireless Transmission Antenna and                

       Related Equipment.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
      10.   PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Establishment of Roseton Hills Sewer District 

              A.  Public Interest Determination and Final Establishment Resolution

              B.  Bond Resolution

       M. Justin Rider was present in place of Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor.  

       Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

       postings and publications were completed.

       Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the                    

       lobby of Town Hall since Tuesday, June 21, 2016 and on the Town’s Web               

       site since Tuesday, June 21, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times               

       on Wednesday, June 22, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, June 24, 2016.                  

       This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York            

       State Law.
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     MOTION was made 7:43 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public                     

     Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                   

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     The purpose of this Public Hearing is for the Establishment of Roseton Hills                   

     Sewer District with a map plan, and report including an estimate of cost. 
     MOTION was made 7:46 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public                          

     Hearing.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve adopting the Public             

     Interest Determination and Final Establishment Resolution.  The Motion was 
     seconded by Councilman Manley.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

     MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve adopting the Bond              

     Resolution.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                   

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
    11.    REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS:    

 
Donald Campbell, Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current Stats for the Last 6 Months: 
   Calls for Service Taken: 15,000; Arrests: 675; Case Reports: 2,014; Motor                 

   Vehicle Accidents: 750; Traffic Tickets: 2,300
-  There were no major incidences to report on Community Day.  
-  There was a high volume of complaints regarding firework activity on July 4th.
-  The Junior Police Academy will start on Monday, July 11, 2016.  The                             

   two week sessions (7/11-7/22 and 7/25-8/5) will be Monday through Friday               

   8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and will consist of law enforcement themed instruction;             

   physical fitness, drill and cap activities.   

-  The Police Department has received four new Police cars and are all equipped            

   with lights and decals.    

-  Will begin working on the budget for next year.   

-  Animal Control currently has 5 dogs and ten cats in possession and are ready                

   to be adopted.

Councilwoman Greene congratulated Police Chief Campbell and the entire department on making Community Day a great success. 

Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Site inspections made – 387; Certificate of occupancies issued – 80;                         

   Zoning complaints – 89; Fire inspections – 179; Order to remedy’s issued – 3;            

   Permits given - 368.   
             -  Total amount of money taken in June was $348,245.00.                           

                This includes: Building Permits; Demo Permits; Septic-New; Septic-Repairs;                  

                Blasting Permits; Blasting Licenses; Certified Letters; Certification of Occupancies; 

                Clearing & Grading and Sprinklers and Miscellaneous. 

             -  Total amount of money taken in for the last six months was $559,788.00.     
             -  Attended two Planning Board meetings and one Zoning Board meeting.

             -  Gerry and five employees completed the CPR certification class along with four              

                Police Officers and 1 employee from the Recreation department.  Training can                 

                now be done in-house.


-  There were 138 employees who completed their Defensive Driving course. 

-  Getting ready to work on the budget for next year and will be requesting additional                  

   money to purchase mannequins for upcoming CPR training classes for the Town.     
             -  The next Safety meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 12, 2016.                            
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       12.  ACCOUNTING: Munistat Service Agreement 

      The Town and Munistat Services, Inc. entered into the Municipal Advisor Services 
 

      Agreement (the “Agreement”) as of Friday, July 15, 2016.  The Parties agree on the                 
 following: 1) Municipal Advisory Services; 2) Term and Termination; 3) Agreement            
 to Provide Information; 4) Compensation; 5) Indemnity; 6) Dodd-Frank Compliance              
 and 7) Disclosure of Conflicts of Interest.  
 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the contract with Munistat  

 Services, Inc. from Port Jefferson Station, New York.  The Motion was seconded by 
 Councilman Presutti.

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman  
        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       13.   ASSESSOR CERTIORARI CASE:

               A.  Storage Stop Inc. vs. Town of Newburgh Part 1 
                     The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to the subject property                

                     which is located at 242 South Plank Road (Tax Map No. 60-2-66) with a full            

                     market value of $2,414,200.00.  The settlement provides for reductions in the 
                     assessed value for each year of $84,300.00 from $934,300.00 to $850,000.00.
                     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the refund liability             

                     for the Town (not including special districts and the Fire District) for the reduction 

                     of approximately $3,579.71 versus claimed liability of $21,225.21.  The Motion            

                     was seconded by Councilman Presutti.
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman  
              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley - yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
                           

               B.  Storage Stop Inc. vs. Town of Newburgh Part II 
                     The proposed Consent Order and Judgment relative to the subject property                

                     which is located at 1613 Route 300 (Tax Map No. 34-1-79), full market value                    

                     of $1,374,900.00.  The settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value              

                     for each year of $52,085.00 from $532,085.00 to $480,000.00.
 
                     Cathy Drobny from E. Stewart Jones Hacker Murphy LLP and Assessor Molly               

                     Carhart reviewed the discovery documents; review of the property and the 

                     consideration of the cost of a trial and a trial-ready appraisal and believe that                  

                     both cases are fair settlements.  The Motions above were for both 13A and 13B.   
      14.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal 

 Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the                

 canine veterinary services from (T.A.R.A.) The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. in the   

 amount of  $107.00.

 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve using the T-94 account to                  

 pay for the canine veterinary services from TARA in the amount of $107.00.  The               

 Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
       16.  RECREATION:

              A.  T-38 Withdrawal for Chadwick Lake Park Concert Series  

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

approval to make payments from the T-38 account for the Chadwick Lake Park    

Concert Series expenses.  The expenses will include the cost of the entertainment 

and refreshments for the five events being held June thru October.  The total cost            

                    is not to exceed $2,500.00.   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve making payments from 
the T-38 account for the Chadwick Lake Park Concert Series expenses.  The total 
cost is not to exceed $2,500.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent 
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 B.  Hiring of Two Seasonal Personnel 
       Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

       approval to hire Abigail Bealer and Shannon Mozingo as Seasonal Recreation             

       Aides at $9.00 per hour with an immediate start date.  Ms. Bealer and Ms. Mozingo 

       will be replacing Connor Henderson and Morgan Jackson.
       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Abigail Bealer  

       and Shannon Mozingo as Seasonal Recreation Aides at $9.00 per hour with an 

       immediate start date.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman                

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
              C.  (DELETED ITEM) T-38 Withdrawal for Community Day Tent  

This item was deleted from the agenda.
        17.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

         Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

    -  We had a great Community Day … great food, weather and incident free.  Thank you 

              to everyone involved.  
          Councilwoman Greene reported the following:
 
    -  Community Day went off without a hitch.  Thank you to the Police Department and 

              the Recreation staff as a lot of planning went into this.  Saturday was a beautiful day 

              and everyone enjoyed themselves.  
          Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
    -   Community Day was a dynamite event this year … the band, food and music were  

               very good.   Thank you to the Highway Department, Recreation and Police Dept.
    -   There are concerts the first Tuesday of every month at Chadwick Lake Park . Come 

        enjoy the music and hot dogs.   It’s a lot of fun!
        Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:
 
   -   Community Day was wonderful with everyone having a great time.  The Funk 

              Junkies band was excellent.
   -   On behalf of Assessor Molly Carhart, the 2016 Assessment Roll for the Town              

        has been completed and a certified copy has been filed and will remain open                    

        to the public for inspection until Monday, August 1, 2016 in the Town Clerk’s            

        office.  The Assessment Roll can also be viewed on the town website at                  

        townofnewburgh.org.  
 18.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

        Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
        Mr. Calvano had previously attended a Town Board meeting on April 4th expressing 
        concern how much traffic that Kings Hill Road encounters and even more so the amount 
        of trucks and their weight limits.  He was wondering what has been done to improve          

        the situation.  Mr. Calvano stated that he has seen Police Officers patrolling the area   

        but that speeding is not as much of an issue as the trucks coming around the bend.  
        There needs to be proper signage posted and visible and the weeds cut down.
        Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he will look at the road situation; ask the Police                     

        to continue patrolling the area and speak with the Town of Montgomery about the          

        issue.  Councilman Presutti said that he will observe this area for a couple of hours 

        either on Wednesday afternoon or Thursday.
         Nick Muscarella from Stony Run Road
         Mr. Muscarella has lived on Stony Run Road for 45 years and has watched the Town 
         go down (Market Loop an example) and feels that no one is listening.  He has many 
         concerns with the Gardnertown project such as: He will have water on his property; 
         there were no studies done on the land; there is a pesticide problem that was supposed 
         to be removed and will now run down to the creek and then into the Hudson River; 
         takes twenty minutes to go to Shop Rite; his appraisal on his home will go down; 
         ground study has not been done yet and he would request a meter to be placed on             

         his house once the blasting  of the rocks begin.  Property owners have rights also              

         and expressed that the Town doesn’t need more apartments.  This project was shot 

         down twice before and stated that the Planning Board is not doing their job.
         Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the property owners do have rights and that this 

         property was zoned R3.  

   TOWN BOARD MEETING

JULY 5, 2016



PAGE 8

         Jeff Farrell from Stony Run Road
         Mr. Farrell read a letter that he had sent to the Supervisor regarding the Gardnertown          

         Road project.   He stated that there are some serious issues such as: Site soil; traffic; 

         impact on our schools; water; stormwater; wells; overcrowding and loss of residence 
         acreage.  This is not a Senior project.  The Public Hearing that the Planning Board             

         had was an embarrassment to the Town Board.  After Mr. Farrell reviewed the minutes 

         from the meeting he found that the document stated that  the acreage was 31.6 acres 

         but in reality is 19.7 acres and the property listed was the wrong property (property 

         location was in Warwick).  Mr. Farrell stated that the Planning Board said that they 

         would not take action but had a prepared document ready and made a SEQR 

         Determination just after a short suspension.  Mr. Farrell said that the Public Hearing 

         notice was defective.
         Supervisor Piaquadio stated that this was approved in 2010 and was zoned R3.  There 

         can be six homes built per acre.   The Town Board is involved and stated that the land 

         owners have rights and that no tricks are being played.
         Mr. Farrell finished by stating that the Town is being over developed and should not be 

         allowed to put up 164 apartments next to a residential area.
         Dave Tragis Jr. from Stony Run Road
         Mr. Tragis Jr. addressed the Town Board with some concerns with the Gardnertown 

         Road project such as: Increased traffic flow in the residential development; crime rates 
         will increase and the  creek run off will cause swamp areas.  Senior housing doesn’t 
         belong as there is not enough acreage.  All this building is killing off the neighborhood 
         woods which give us a warm feeling.  

         Michelle Shader fom Noel Drive
         Ms. Shader addressed the Town Board with two concerns of her neighborhood.  The 
         first concern being that the residents treat her road as a speedway and she worries 
         about the children and dogs.  Ms. Shader has already spoken to the Police and to    

         Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie who asked her to come speak tonight.  She asked if                
         it was possible to deter the speeding with installing some speed humps.  The second 
         concern is a 4” pothole outside her driveway.  Her son broke the tire rim on his car.
         Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he will take a look at these requests.
         Edward Pretorius fom Stony Run Road
         Mr. Pretorius asked the Town Board where he would be able to get a copy of the 
         Gardnertown project plan.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he can fill out a FOIL            

         (Freedom of Information Law) request in the Town Clerk’s office.                   

         Teresa Tragis from Stony Run Road
         Ms. Tragis commented that she has lived in the Town for 35 years which has felt like              

         a community of families.  She is not against communities being built here but it seems

         that the Town is trying to develop and re-develop.   If we want to live in the city we              

         would live there.  Ms. Tragis stated that she likes to see the deer; wolves; wild turkeys              

         and bluejays and enjoys listening to the owls.  Her family has paid taxes since 1960  

         and they should have a say on our community.  Please think about our families.  
         Sharon Farrell from Stony Run Road
         Ms. Farrell addressed the Town Board stating that Seniors like to be with Seniors               

         and not mixed in with children.  Please take into consideration the blasting that will              

         be done with this project especially since most of the homes are settled and different.
        19.  ADJOURNMENT

               MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adjourn the regular Town Board               

               meeting at 8:55 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – absent; Councilman              

  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

  Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

  _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
  BJM – 7/11/16
